FINANCE AND BUDGET COMMITTEE

AUGUST 18, 2003
SUBJECT:
DATA IMAGING AND ARCHIVING SERVICE 
ACTION:
APPROVE AMENDMENT TO CONTRACT PS-5110-0970 WITH OPTISOURCE TECHNOLOGIES, INC.
RECOMMENDATION

Authorize the Chief Executive Officer to execute Amendment No. 4 to Contract No. PS-5110-0970  with Optisource Technologies to increase the contract amount by $55,000, for the continued provision of these services through December 31, 2003, increasing the contract amount from $193,185 to $248,185.

RATIONALE

Optisource Technologies, Inc. is performing document imaging (scanning) and data archiving of paper documents onto CD-ROMs.  This contract extension is required in order to continue these services while a competitive process to select a new service provider is completed by the end of this calendar year.  Optisource has agreed to maintain its pricing at the current level during this extension period.

This increase in contract amount is being submitted to the Board for approval because the contract amendments have exceeded the authority limit of the Chief Executive Officer. 

BACKGROUND

On September 17, 2001, MTA executed a federally funded indefinite-delivery-requirements contract, Contract No. PS 5110 0970, with Optisource Technologies, Inc. for a not-to-exceed amount of $93,225.  On October 31, 2002, the contract was extended until December 31, 2003 for an additional amount of $92,960 increasing the total contract amount to $186,185.  To date, $186,185 has been obligated and expended.  An additional $7,000 amendment to the contract for July 2003 will increase the total contract amount $193,185.

This data imaging and archiving service was initially implemented in Payroll in 1997, in Accounts Payable in 1998, and expanded throughout Accounting in 2001.  The service covers all payroll related documents, vendor/contractor invoices, fare media credit and collections documents, grant billings and all other accounting related paper documents.  This document management service resolved long-standing audit criticisms regarding MTA’s inability to timely locate service 

documents.  With this state of the art technology, the Accounting Department’s voluminous paper documents are now scanned for electronic filing and retrieval using the contractor’s proprietary software, Optiflow.  Accounting’s response time to requests for documents from auditors and other departments has tremendously improved with the use of this service.  Disruption of service will severely affect the  timeliness of response to our customers and auditors, especially during year-end financial audit period.
FINANCIAL IMPACT

The funding of $55,000 for this service is included in the FY04 budget in cost center 5110, Accounting, under project 100001, General Overhead, and line item number 50316, Professional and Technical Services.  In FY03, $97,000 was expended on this category.

ALTERNATIVES CONSIDERED
An alternative considered and not recommended was to discontinue data imaging and archiving service until a new contract can be awarded.  This would result in no support for up to five months and would present a substantial problem in supporting audit requests that would have to be processed manually.
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